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This Product Disclosure Statement (PDS) Update amends the: 

• OneAnswer Frontier Personal Super and Pension Fees Guide, which forms part of the OneAnswer 

Frontier Personal Super and Pension PDS dated 13 April 2019. 

WHY IS THIS DOCUMENT BEING AMENDED? 

The disclosure relating to Goods and Services Tax (GST) is being updated to reflect specific treatment of the 

Adviser Service Fee.  

UPDATED INFORMATION 

The ‘Goods and Services Tax (GST)’ section of the OneAnswer Frontier Personal Super and Pension Fees 

Guide, on page 13, is updated with the following additional information: 

The Adviser Service Fee is disclosed inclusive of any applicable GST. Where the Fund claims an RITC in respect 

of the Adviser Service Fee, the benefit of the RITC will be passed on to you. 

ANY QUESTIONS?  

If you have any questions or require further information, please: 

• call Customer Services on 133 665, weekdays between 8.30am and 6.30pm (AEST)

• speak with your financial adviser.


